violence free messenger

From the Director - Dear Friends,

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month and now as always we seek to share what the ramifications are of an abuser's powerful and controlling behavior on the lives of the individual victimized. "Maid," streaming on Netflix, is a clarifying depiction of the real struggle that is present in everyday decision making for a survivor/victim. Without oversharing the details, so that if you so choose you could still go on an educational journey by watching "Maid," I want to share the excellent picture capturing real life domestic violence details. In the "Maid," the depiction is candid, incorporating the impact of historic trauma, generational impact of domestic violence, alcoholism, patriarchal control, financial dependence, unemployment, batterer and victim intertwined support systems, social service systems availability, societal expectations and the limited resources present to help victims leave. The "Maid" opens with a victim "going along" with the batterer as her safety strategy. Once she believes that he is asleep or has blacked out, she puts on her shoes, quietly moves out of the bedroom, and gathers



their small packed bag, coat and most importantly her daughter. She carefully picks up her daughter hoping for silence from her. She attempts to navigate the floor where there are large and small pieces of broken glass crunching beneath her shoes. She reaches the front door and slips out into the night and the front yard. She has her car keys in hand and gets her daughter gently into the car seat, closes the car door, quickly opening the driver's door, entering and closing the door. She puts the car key in the ignition, backs up, and she looks up to sees that he has awakened, also come through the glass scattered floor and out the front door to the yard. He is yelling and coming toward the vehicle. She implores the car to keep moving out of the driveway. She is away for now. But where to go? She thinks of a friend, calls, and goes there. When she arrives, he already knows that she is there because her friend called. She looks around to see that everyone there is really his friends and her acquaintances. Now what? She drives away, sleeps in her car until she is awakened by law enforcement who tells her to move along and directs her to a social worker. Here she is asked "Are you a domestic violence victim?" She says, "No." She has never defined his behavior as abuse. Will she now...

FVPC has room on our staff and volunteer teams for individuals who seek to make a meaningful difference in the lives of survivors of domestic violence and sexual violence. We are seeking one full time Crisis Intervention Specialist (CIS) 2nd shift and three to five Substitute CIS. These staff roles assist with the coverage of the 24 hour services with dual responsibilities for the 24 hour hotline and the operation of the safe housing program. Please consider sharing these opportunities widely. Those interested may visit our website, on the home page click on the We're Hiring sign. This will take you to the description for these positions. To complete an application click on Get Involved and select Employment and Volunteer Opportunities.

We have volunteer opportunities that would greatly assist the weekly operation of the shelter. We are seeking volunteers willing to come to our commercial kitchen and create easy meals for weekend food service. This is a great activity for friends to do together.

rational accreditation by the Council on Accreditation. This process provides us with the opportunity to review national best practice standards to strengthen our approach and to share how we meet standards currently. We review the service and administration procedures, this is a thought provoking time. We look forward to sharing with the outcome from the review process.

Respectfully,

Deborah Matheson

Help FVPC While You Shop for Groceries at Kroger

- Register your Kroger card online at www.krogercommunityrewards.com
- Follow the directions online to select FVPC-our number is KA-150
- **Swipe** your registered Kroger Plus card when you shop

Now, each purchase you make with your card generates support for the work of FVPC. Since November, **FVPC has earned \$563.76** from the grocery shopping of 54 households. **Thank you for your support!**



donor spotlight





For many years Domino's Pizza in Xenia has provided Friday night pizza dinner to the guests in our shelter. We are so appreciative to the owners, managers and staff at Domino's for making fun pizza nights a part of our dinner rotations. Thank you!

We would also like to thank our long-time partner, Dean's Landscaping, for their continued support of our center by keeping our lawn and landscaping beautiful and safe for guests to enjoy and children to play. Thank you!

inspired giving

Family Violence Prevention Center would like to take a moment to thank Dr. Katherine Lin for her commitment to our mission. Dr. Lin is a leader in minimally invasive gynecological surgery care in Greene and Montgomery Counties. She is a Clinical Professor and mentor at Wright State University's Boonshoft School of Medicine, as well as running a private practice in Xenia and teaching robotic surgical methods at Miami Valley Hospital.

In addition to all of her professional accomplishments, she is a kind and generous human! She has been a faithful supporter of FVPC. She saw an increased need for funding during the pandemic, and decided to become a



member of our Platinum Dove Club. Platinum Dove members contribute \$5,000 or more to FVPC a year. Dr. Lin, thank you for your generosity and the wonderful work you do in our community!

Individual gifts help sustain the work we do and meet the needs of domestic and sexual violence survivors in Greene County and beyond. If you would like more information about becoming a Dove Club Member, regular giver, or a legacy donor, please contact our Development Coordinator.

Have questions about major and legacy gifts? Contact:

Lizz Comer, Development Coordinator elizabeth.comer@violencefreefutures.org (937) 376-8526 ext. 107

dove club

Platinum Dove \$5,000+

Al Cummings and Julia Hall John Garrett Iddings Foundation Dr. Katherine Lin

Gold Dove \$2,500+

Bellbrook United Methodist Church
Brenda Hood
Jerry Sutton & Sandy McHugh
Dr. Carroll Day and Mrs. Rebecca Morgann
Mr. and Mrs. James and Paulette Hensley
Mr. Jerry Sutton and Mrs. Sandy McHugh

Silver Dove \$1,000+ Becka and Rick Perales Byron Lee Schatzley and Carol Graff Fund Col. Andreas Walchner (Ret.) and Mrs. Wetona Walchner Corner Cupboard Charities Greene County Board of Dev. Disabilities Carol Graff Ed and Diane Phillips Mr. and Mrs. James and Elizabeth Hammond Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Herre Mr. and Mrs. Tom Finke Ms. Alicia Cochran Ms. Cheryl Lightle and Mr. Wade Skaja Ms. Phyllis Davis Shawn Ryan Reynolds & Reynolds Associate Foundation Maxine Tieber Terry Watson Alion Science and Technology

White Dove \$500+ Alektronics, Mr. and Mrs. Eakle Bernice Stephen Dawn Day Fund Dayton Heidelberg Distributing Horenstein, Nicholson, and Blumenthal, LPA Janice and Todd Muskopf Kettering Health Network Mighty Fortress Lutheran Church Memorial United Presbyterian Church Robert and Elaine Middlestetter Ms. Carolyn Ray Ms. Donna Walker Ms. Flo Krikke Pam and Michael Shively Ms. Heather Stewert MAcy and Roger Reynolds Ms. Laura Romesburg Ms. Mary Ann Miley The Richard and Jacqueline Siefring Fund VFW Post 2402

Dayton Heidelberg Distributors

Our Dove Club donors and our Members are at the core of our individual giving program. We want to thank them for their faithful support. We are so grateful for their generosity. If you would like more information about how your individual gift can help Family Violence Prevention Center, please contact our Development Coordinator, Lizz Comer at (937) 376-8526 ext. 107 or at elizabeth.comer@violencefreefutures.org.

members

Memeber \$100- \$499

Ms. Joan Ackerman

Terry Alexander Mr. Kent Anderson Mr. & Mrs. Gregory & Lynda Brendel Bernice Brett Ms. Betty Brooks Mr.& Mrs. Jeff and Diana Byrd Jane and Brian Newton Mr. Joseph Caperna Ms. Mary Pat Carter Mrs. Susan Crabill Mr. and Mrs. DiCuirci Mr. Timothy J. Duffy Ronald P. Evans Janet and Andy Harp Mr. & Mrs. Heckadorn Mr. & Mrs. Mike & **Sherry Smith** Ms. Paula Lamb Ms. Julianne Lapolt Light of Christ Lutheran Coolidge Wall Ms. Geraldine Devoe Beth Rubin and Brian Potts

Greenview Student Coucil

TCN Behavioral Health

Mr & Mrs. Stouffer

Erika Carlson

Teri Schenck

Elise Huleskamp

Judith Thompson

Judith Williams

Mr. David Bramlage Mr.& Mrs. Tony Boland Mrs. Cynthia Martin Ms. Kim McCarthy Mrs. Linda McLarty Rev. and Mrs. Mornhinweg Ms. Margery Murphy Mr. Richard and Mrs. Eileen Pape Ms. Lori Powers Mr. & Mrs. Randy and Julie Roach Saint Andrew's UMW Ms. Sybil Shimovetz Mr. & Mrs. Gary and Jackie Siembab Mr. and Mrs. Sjoblom **Thrivents** Phil and Teri Houston Mrs. Diane Dixon United Way of Gr. Cincinnati Greene County Children's Services Adoption Link Gov. and Mrs. Mike DeWine **James and Judith Beller** Robert and Jane Scott Barbara Miller Hank and Ruth Lapp Mr. & Mrs. Richman Joyce Buerger Rebecca Kuder Jacob A. Barker Foundation Ron Thornburg

Susan Miller



2021 FVPC Board of Trustees

David J. Cusack, President Attorney, Cusack Law Office

Dr. Shirelle Applin, Vice President *Physician, Premier Health Family Medicine*

Elaine Middlestetter, Secretary Bellbrook City Council

Marilyn McCauley, Treasurer Owner, McManagement Group

Becka Perales, Past President Director, Workplace & Facilities Management Solutions Serco Inc.

JoAnne B. Austin-Sproat
Subject-matter expert, Nat'l
Organization of Victim Assistance

Al Cummings Broker, HRI Commercial Realty

Jana GruberFounder and Overseer of Books to the Rescue

Solomon HillAssistant Professor,
Central State University

Elise Huelskamp Director, System Service Line Marketing-Premier Health

Rebecca Morgann Retired, Consulting in Gov & Business Contracts

Brenda SmithOwner, Quirky Bird Salon

Joseph Stadnicar Attorney at Law, Pro Bono, Hammond, Stier & Stadnicar

Debbie Matheson *FVPC Executive Director*

Emeritus Board

Susan Stiles, Founder Carol Graff Diane Phillips

upcoming events



each fype donor who has given \$100 or more in the post year is invited to obtaind our annual meeting, we are excited to be having the meeting in a new location this year!

Please RSVP to Lizz Comer by November 8th at 5pm. Phone: (937) 376-8526 ext. 107 Email: elizabeth.comer@violencefreefutures.org



The 2021 Excellence in Service Awards are presented by the Greene County Domestic Violence Consortium to recognize exemplary service to domestic violence victims in the line of duty. Detectives, officers, and dispatchers can all be nominated for this honor. The ceremony will take place on October 28th. Please join us in recognizing the 2021 Honorees.

Detective Brian Cline Beavercreek Police Dept.

Officer Tim Lammert Beavercreek Police Dept.

Officer Joel Schuler Beavercreek Police Dept. Officer Anthony Vitale Xenia Police Dept.

Officer Terry Zoerb Xenia Police Dept.

meet the board



Iana Gruber

Meet Jana Gruber, Trustee, Chair of the Development Committee. Jana has much experience in the nonprofit sector, as she was the Founder and Overseer of Books to the Rescue, a nonprofit that helped EMS give books and comfort items to kids in crisis situations. When she isn't chairing the Development Committee, Jana can often be found brightening up the grounds of the shelter with beautiful flowers and vegetable plants. She believes that the beauty of nature is therapeutic and healing. We all love seeing the vibrant colors Jana brings to our corner of the world. She has a heart for service, and we are so fortunate to have her wonderful ideas and endless energy serving on our Board of Trustees.

Jana says, "While I may have a love for plants, my passion for people (and especially survivors) is even greater. I first became aware of the devastating impact of domestic violence when I sat on a grand jury in Greene County and saw first-hand a picture of a three-year-old redhead with bright blue eyes and reddish-purple bruises on his face caused by the hand of his own father. That image has never left my mind nor heart.

I have a dream that one day every Greene County restaurant, hair salon, dental and doctor's office, Ob/Gyn, insurance agency, etc. will have posters and information about the FVPC text and phone hotlines so that victims of DV can get help. I hope our community will feel more comfortable creating dialogue about this "uncomfortable topic" so that alongside a growth in awareness will come a boost in financial support from donors like you and me. It cannot be stated enough...Donations save lives and domestic violence does not discriminate!! I sincerely thank each and every employee of FVPC. They are our real-life HEROES!"



Can you join Jana in brightening the lives of Survivors?

Would you like to help FVPC continue their mission to reduce domestic violence? Please consider a one-time gift, or becoming a regular giver! *Tell us how you want to join the FVPC mission to end domestic violence in our community. How can you help today?*

	_Yes I want to make a single gift to FVPC today.
	I want to give \$ monthly.
NameAddress	_I want to become a FVPC Member by giving \$100 or more per year.
City,State,ZIPPhone ()	I want to become a Dove Giving Club Member by giving \$500 or more per year.
Email	I want to volunteer with FVPC.

community collaboration



Our Community Relations Coordinator, Harmony, with Jennifer, Rachel, and Robin from Sugar Creek Packing Co.

Did you know we have a phone recycling program? We partner with smartphonerecycling.com. Many community members have given their used cell phones, tablets, and iPads as donations. What happens after they come to us? We send them to the recycling program that pays us for

the items. Those funds are used toward operations costs for FVPC.

Recently we had a wonderful group of ladies from **Sugar Creek Packing Co.**, headquartered in Cincinnati, bring us their used iPhones when their team upgraded. Their donation earned FVPC a \$7,042 donation! Thank you Sugar Creek Packing Company! The Bellbrook Lions Club also collects used cell phones and brings them to us for recycling on a regular basis. If your company or organization would like to know more about these tax-deductible gifts, please contact Harmony Thoma, Community Relations Coordinator, at harmony.thoma@violencefreefutures.org or (937) 376-8526 Ext. 112.



We want to thank you for supporting us as we competed for the State Farm Neighborhood Assist Grant. These \$25,000 grants are awarded to 40 finalists each year to fund community improvement projects. We were proud to make the top 200. We fell a bit short of making the top 40, but we were so overwhelmed to see the tenacious support from local State Farm agents, donors, and community members who voted for us and the new Outreach Center each day. Thank you all!



Jack, Tom, and Keith enjoy a moment of rest after working hard on the new playground.

FVPC wants to extend a huge thank you to all the helping hands that pitched in to complete the new playground for the children at the shelter to enjoy. They now have a new, safe, shady place to play outdoors. It looks beautiful and will be hours of fun for all the kids! Thank you Al, Jack, John, Keith, Tom, Harmony, Sarah, Debbie, and all of the other folks who helped to make this project happen.

Debbie Matheson accepting recognition for services to the community from Lighthouse

Baptist Church.

We were so happy to be invited to Lighthouse Baptist Church who

have been providing lunches to the shelter and supporting the FVPC mission. The congregation gathered at their Sunday service to honor and recognize first responders and frontline workers who served our community throughout the pandemic. You can find more information about LBC at www. lbcxenia.com.

holiday helpers



Thanksgiving is the time of year when we pause to give thanks for all of the wonderful blessings we have in our lives. We are so thankful for our donors, supporters, and for the people who seek help and safety from domestic violence. Our mission to reduce violence in our beautiful community is always at the center of our thoughts, as we appreciate the gifts we have, and the gifts we can give to others.

If you would like to bless a family with a Thanksgiving meal, or the means to purchase the groceries for a meal, please contact us to arrange a drop off time so we can be sure to have fridge space for any perishable items.





Would you like to help a child have a happy holiday? You can make a donation of a new-in -the-package toy to FVPC. You can even choose to wrap it in festive paper if you like. We can always use new toys for all ages 0-18. Kids love art supplies, toy trucks, dolls, stuffed animals, toy trains, puzzles, new books, games, baby toys and playmats, just as examples. (We'd just like to know what's inside so we can give it to a child who can enjoy it the most.) These donations help us spread happy holiday spirit to children who may have come to the shelter outside of the window for our Adopt-A-Family program.

holiday giving

We have staff here to support your questions and give guidance when you have questions about making gifts to the mission. Giving comes in many forms including items from our Amazon Wish List, which you can ship directly to the FVPC. You can also choose to select FVPC as your charity of choice when you shop with your Kroger Plus Card and they will donate to us throughout the year. You can also donate your time, expertise, and yes- even money. In fact we would love to have you become a monthly donor!

Your support is vital to the FVPC mission. Thank you for having a generous heart and choosing to give where you can to support survivors of domestic violence. Contact Harmony and Lizz for your giving questions.

In Kind Giving and Volunteering:

Harmony Thoma Community Realtions Coordinator (937) 376-8526 ext. 112 harmony.thoma@violencefreefutures.org

Monetary Giving:

Lizz Comer
Development Coordinator
(937) 376-8526 ext. 107
elizabeth.comer@violencefreefutures.org



380 Bellbrook Avenue Xenia, OH 45385

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED





Find the link to our Wish List at violencefreefutures.org.

Thank you for your continued support.

- Used Cell Phones, iPods, iPads
- Ethnic Hair Care Products
- Tissues
- Jogging Pants
- · Pajamas, Socks, Undies
- Brooms/Dustpans
- Sponge mops
- Floor Dusting Cloth Refills
- Trash Bags-13 & 55 gallons
- Dish Soap
- HE Laundry Detergent
- Cleaning utensils (scrub brushes, sponges, etc.)
- Pillows & Pillow Cases (new and neutral colors)
- · Sheet Sets -Twin, Toddler, Crib (new and neutral colors)

- Toilet brushes and plunger sets
- Coffee
- Disposable Coffee Cups
- Powdered Coffee Creamers
- Flat Screen TV
- Universal Remote
- DVD Players
- Family Movies
- Sticky Note Pads
- Standard File Folders
- 9" x 12" Manila Envelopes

Larger donations such as furniture and appliances are also needed on occasion. Please call about furniture donations M-Th.

• Fire Rated Bathroom Trash Cans

For developing information about donations please call Harmony at 937-376-8526.

> *We no longer accept ink cartridges The Family Violence Prevention Center Is A Member Of:

















Like Family Violence Prevention Center on Facebook Follow us on Pinterest @ Family Violence Prevention Center of Greene County

familyviolencepreventioncenter on Instagram

Thank you



PHONE NUMBERS

24-Hour Support Hotline 372-4552 or 426-2334

Administrative Concerns 376-8526 or 426-6535

www.violencefreefutures.org